

Safety Management Council Meeting Minutes Holiday Inn, Springdale, AR January 14, 2010

Call to Order

Dennis Hilton, SMC vice-chairman called the meeting to order at 11am. Chairman Curt Valkovic was unable to attend the meeting due to a work conflict.

Introduction/Announcements

- Vice-chairman Hilton began by requesting that all those present participate in the customary self-introduction.
- OK Industries, Inc. was recognized for rejoining the Association & the SMC.
- Jerry Stamps with Tyson Foods was recognized for recently completing his 47th year in the trucking industry.
- Barbara Matthews, National Accounts Manager for Labelmaster, was in attendance and was recognized for her participation in the SMC and recent partnership agreement with the Arkansas Trucking Association.
- The following were listed as working priorities for 2010:
 - o Working our way through the recession
 - o CSA 2010 implementation
 - o Electronic On-Board Recorders (EOBRs)
 - o Potential changes to the hours-of-service
 - o Driver wellness
 - o Anti-idling laws

Presentations

John Nowell, Regional Sales Manager, and Jesse Ellsworth, Product Support Specialist, both with Pre-Pass provided detailed information on their new technology for recording Electronic Vehicle Identification Reports (EVIRs). The EVIRs can be managed as a part of their Ground Traffic Control web-based application (Pre-Pass GTC) which provides real time access to collect data through the EVIR system, GPS tracking, and through an interface with the ECM already on board.

Anyone interested in learning more about Electronic Vehicle Identification Reports can contact John Nowell at (903) 268-1150 or john.nowell@acs-inc.com.

Old Business

No old business discussed.

New Business

No new business discussed.

Meeting Adjourned.

^{*}Break for lunch